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� e use of digital technology in the delivery of a whole range of health and social services
has increased dramatically in the past decade, particularly since the onset of the COVID-19
pandemic. � is special issue will showcase how technology is not only changing, but reshaping
the delivery of services  and the experiences of people who use them – in this case, the experiences 
of groupwork participants. Groupwork seeks contributions which address this topic, including:

• examples of innovative practices in groupwork related to the use of technology,;
• critical evaluation of the use of technology in the fi eld of groupwork;
• other research related or relevant to this topic.

Call for Abstracts 
We invite proposals for critically informed papers describing the use of technology in the delivery 
of groupwork practices. Submissions may be from any profession involved in this work and may 
cover research, practice, or policy. 
Abstracts of circa 300-400 words should be sent to:
Jane McLaughlin ( jm4whitingbirch@aol.co.uk). 
Closing date for abstracts is May 15, 2024.

Papers should generally be no longer than 9,000 words.  Notes for authors can be found at:
 https://www.whitingbirch.net/cgi-bin/scribe?showinfo=ip001
All submissions will be subject to double blind peer review.

Editorial enquiries to Gloria Kirwan (gloriakirwan@rcsi.ie)

About the Journal
Groupwork is a fully refereed interdisciplinary journal dedicated to promoting work with groups where interpersonal perspectives 

are of special interest. Health and mental health, criminal justice, social work and welfare, youth work and various forms of 
adult education and community development all naturally fall within this sphere. It is published in the United Kingdom, and 

international in scope. It is published by Whiting & Birch Ltd (enquiries@whitingbirch.net).
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